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Interoffice Memo

To: Transportation and Safety Committee
From: Michael D. Millette, P.E., Civil Engineer II
Date: October 1, 2002

Subject: - Main Street (Roosevelt to Edward)

At the last committee meeting a technical memorandum from Civiltech Engineering was
distributed relative to the traffic flow problem adjacent to the Lombard Pines Shopping Center.

Civiltech was directed to make an independent study of the problem and offer a proposed
solution without any bias from staff. Their conclusion confirmed staff’s opinion that dedicated
turn lanes are required. As the memo indicates, this can be accomplished without purchasing
any right-of-way, through the use of temporary construction easements.

The Engineering Division will be submitting an application for Federal funding for this project to
the DuPage Mayor’s and Manager’s Conference this year. A preliminary estimate of
construction cost is $888,620.
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